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More things that we cannot miss out 
and of course, TOILETS!

Port Gaverne Toilets
The PC agreed a proposal that the Port Gaverne public toilets are not opened 
this season. This will save about £2000 and may even enable the PC to 
reduce its Council Tax precept next year. Alternative facilities are 
available just up the hill in the Port Isaac main car park.

March 2001

Public Toilets
A large public attendance at a Parish Council meeting usually means 
just one thing - traffic/parking problems. Not the case at the April 
meeting - this time it was the impending closure of the public toilets on 
Roscarrock Hill that meant for a long meeting with 26 villagers being 
given the opportunity to have their say. Our County Councillor, Andy 
Penny, tells us of the outcome of the meeting:

“Thanks to everyone who came to the Parish Council meeting on April 
14th - mostly there for one reason, "What's happening with the toilets?' 
The Parish Council got to hear your views which, in the main, were 
what I was hoping to hear. The general consensus was that 'pay' 
toilets were the sensible way forward. The PC then went on to agree to 
buy the New Road toilet block and ground surrounding it for £1 from 
Cornwall Council.

The plan now is to install pay machines on the Ladies & Gents toilets 
asap, the cost of which should be recouped this summer. The longer 
term plan is to convert the Gents and the shelter area into something 
between a visitors centre and a shop - lots of scope for entrepreneurial 
ideas!

The concern of the PC was that we should keep 
two sets of toilets open while not landing 
residents with a large increase in Council Tax. 
Cornwall Council's figures put running costs for 
the New Road facilities at around £12k. 
Boscastle Public Toilets, which have pay 
machines, take around £7k a year. Add the rental 
from the shop, plus I am sure we can run them 
cheaper, the long term situation looks OK. Other 
options include someone taking on the gents/ 
shelter area, uncoverted, on a long lease that 
indues the running of the toilets. If anyone has 
any ideas let the PC know. The objective is as 
above - public toilets at no further cost to 
residents.

Local initiative re-opens 
Port Gaverne toilets

he Public Toilets at Port
Gaverne are open again. In a 

summer when Port Gaverne beach 
has been the playground for local 
people and children as well as 
visitors it is a very welcome and 
necessary facility. September 2001

In the mid 1950s a visitor on 
Port Gaverne beach asked, 
‘Where is the toilet?’ She was 
told that if she could hang on a 
bit they are talking of building 
some up the hill.

Port Gaverne Toilets
w ith August Bank Holiday behind us, the season will draw to a close 

before we know it. As usual, Port Gaverne has been pretty busy this 
year, with a huge number of people from Port Isaac and surrounding areas 
coming down to sunbathe, swim, barbecue or to launch their boats.

Last year there was a huge outcry against the Parish Council when they 
decided to close the toilets. Listening to this, and getting fed up with people 
disappearing into corners all over the place, I took a day off work and 
collected some pledges of financial support, got a lease from the council and 
opened the toilets.

Roscarrock Hill toilets will continue to be open 
this summer, paid for by Cornwall Council. 
However, I cannot, as yet, get any guarantee as 
to their future. In the meantime, the PC will 
continue to fund the New Road toilets.

... nn-i/i Andy PennyMay 2014

III

CATCH OF THE DAY
June 2012

If the costs are shared between 
many of us they are negligible, 
but with the major part of it 
coming out of my pocket it can’t

Many thanks to those who 
donated this year and last and 
to the Peapod for consumables.

any reason, or would just like to 
help, please call me on 880296.

Richard Cook

At least three local witnesses were woken in the early hours of Bank Holiday Monday by 
‘animal like moaning’. One of them told Trio that she “witnessed a lady in a nightdress 
wielding a very large knife. Over a half hour period this lady ‘knifed’ the car extensively.

July 2012

This year I have a lease direct from the National Trust and have opened them 
again. Trouble is, I can’t spare the time to travel the village asking for mon­

ey to keep them going and, at 
the end of September when the 
insurance runs out, if the 
‘books’ are as heavily out of 
balance as they are at the 

moment, the toilets will have to

V nee again Port Isaac is in the papers 
with the Cornish Guardian (15/06/12) 
reporting “Visitors shocked by attack on 
car’ and the Daily Telegraph (23/06/12) 
headlining “Cornish vandals target ‘rich 
incomers’”. However, our local PC, 
Malcolm Taylor told Trio, “Following 
tremendous local response to these 
newspaper articles and our house-to- 
house enquiries, we are gaining more 
information regarding the incident.”

Every picture tells a story and the 
damage done to the visitor’s Range 
Rover was extensive with deep 
scratches and the wing mirror smashed.
The vehicle was parked illegally on Church Hill in a passing space within a restricted 
zone. Residents informed the driver of this but were ignored and the vehicle did receive a 
parking ticket. However, the owners told the Cornish Guardian that “We saw no sign that 
it was a private parking space, nor was our vehicle blocking anyone’s way”.

The Port Isaac
Emergency Plan

you can spare some money 
towards keeping the toilets 
open and helping me with the 
cost of the last two years and 
we’ll see how things go.

Thank you to everyone who supported our first Port Gaverne Fishing 
Competition on June 14th. The weather was wonderful with calm seas; perfect 
for a days fishing. Bass, Pollack, Mackerel and even a couple of Squid were 
caught and the winning fishermen were:

Best Bass - Ben Spicer 
Best Mackerel - Emma Honey 
Best Pollack - Sam Johnson 

Overall ‘Catch
A big thank you to Ian 
McNeice for coming down to 
present the trophies and 
special thanks to The Mote 
and The Crab Pot for their 
generous donations of food 
and drink.

Possibly the best moment of 
the day was seeing Ian 
McNeice virtually speechless 
when young Sam Johnson 
asked for his prize money for 
the Best Pollack to be 
donated back to the Port 
Gaverne Community Fund. 
I’m sure I saw a tear in the 
corner of Ian’s eye. Thanks 
Sam.

We also had on display 
promotional material from 
Cornwall Inshore Fishing & 
Conservation Authority 
((CIFCA), They are responsible for the seas around Cornwall up to six miles out. 
There are currently changes going through as to 
what recreational fishermen can catch - the 
number of Bass per day is three. Size increases A B 
are being discussed by the EU. Shellfish -
landings are also under discussion and a new Bjk
byelaw is currently being drawn up that, if JH
approved, will increase the landing of shellfish to 
five, provided that the number of lobster and/or 
crayfish dies not exceed a total of two. More 
information and minimum landing sizes for all . »
fishcanbefoundatwww.cornwall-ifca.gov.uk ... ■

Andy Penny W

' f °rX Paul
the Postie

Dear Paul, we are so sorry
That you felt the need to write 
About your problems with the gulls - 
We understand your plight.

I’ve thought about your worries 
With the birds and somehow find 
That an Alfred Hitchcock movie 
From the sixties comes to mind.

Please do not stop delivering
For that would be a sin.
We need you here, so please be brave 
Dont let the seagulls win!

The bills will still be coming
For those who aren’t online
And we will be in trouble
If they don’t get paid on time.

Us old folk in the village
Often wait to get a letter
For a hospital appointment
That will make our bodies better.

The Parish Council and the Village 
Hall Committee are jointly involved 
in the preparation of an Emergency 
Plan for the village that will be put 
into operation in the event of any 
type of emergency. A sub­
committee has been formed to 
formulate the plan and they are: 
Cheryl Webster and Dee Littlechild 
- Plan Co-ordinators and Mike 
Coles, Andy Penny and Devid 
Raynor - members. Other 
members are currently being 
invited to join and if you are 
interested in being part of the 
group please contact Dee on 
01208 880905.

Monthly updates on the plan and 
its operation will be published in

November 2015

A Ule of UOPE 
for Christrn^s

Once upon a wild wind swept beach in Nantucket, Massachusetts, 
an 11 year old boy named Grant threw a bottle in a wide arc into 
the sea. His father, who worked the New England waters on a 
cement boat, had always helped him with his school work and 
always thought of exciting ways to encourage him to write. He 
knew a big storm was coming and suggested Grant write a letter 
and put it into a bottle sealed with wax and see what might 
happen.

The letter talked about life on Nantucket and asked questions to 
whoever found it. How old are you? What's your name? Where do 
you live? A special PS was added which said "I drew you a picture 
...It was beautifully illustrated with flying birds and diving fish and 
a little bottle floating on the sea.

July 2015

And birthdays come and birthdays go 
It would seem rather harsh
Not to receive our birthday cards 
(When they could be our last!)

If our mail returns to Bodmin
However will we cope?
Please, make friends with our seagulls - 
This is our only hope.

We undertand your worries - 
Your concerns about the mess 
And I cannot help but wonder - 
Have you thought of fancy dress?

A seagull suit might save the day 
Although some folk might grin 
Or I’ve got a penguin onesie 
That you’d look fantastic in!

And, come next Spring, I hope the gulls 
Realise they’ve judged you wrong - 
You’re not a threat but a very nice man - 
I’m sure you’ll get along.

If you could be friends together 
I would be rather glad 
For Port Isaac without 
seagulls 
Would be really very 
sad.

Following last month’s Trio, Olive 
Strout has asked us to advise that 
Seagulls are a protected species.

october 2015

As he let it go he thought ... I HOPE someone finds it...

Eighteen months later on a fishing trip out of Port Gaverne a local 
man,Thomas Hawkin, pulled in his net and found a mussel 
encrusted bottle with the note still nestled undamaged inside.

He filmed the find put it on You tube and was excited when the 
story was picked up by Fox News in the USA, but what he really 
wanted was to get the letter back to ‘the boy’. He knew that Jon 
and Caroline Cleave were going to New England so gave them the 
letter in the hope they might detour to Nantucket. Contact was 
made with Grant’s family and everyone kept their fingers crossed.

New England, like Cornwall, slows down at the end of the season 
and ferries between islands are infrequent so the actual delivery of 
the letter wasn't that simple. At one point it seemed that Thomas' 
wish would not be possible as the timings between leaving one 
ferry point and travelling to the next simply didn't work.

However, as the story spread everyone from a touring whale 
watching Amish family, brilliant ferry operators, locals and a 
football team travelling to Nantucket were all really helpful and 
encouraging, all wanting and wishing the letter to get back to Grant 
despite the travel complications. It seemed everyone loved the 
idea that a small boy had thrown out a bottle with hope in his heart.

Eventually, on a beautiful New England morning, the ferry pulled 
into the harbour of the remote island of Nantucket, the place that 
had inspired Herman Melville to write what is arguably one of the 
greatest works of American literature, Moby Dick.

Eighteen months had turned Grant from a little boy into an 
awkward teenager but the present of a Port Isaac baseball cap 
soon put a smile on his face. He loved holding his letter in his 
hands and took us on a whistle stop tour of the island with his 
family before we caught the next ferry back .

Standing with him on the wind swept beach where he had thrown 
the bottle into the sea he smiled and said, "I hoped someone 
would find it"... 3095 miles later and someone did!

December 2015

e Hower Pestival
Thank you for all the wonderful floral 

displays which went to making a Lovely 

Flower Festival in St Peter’s Church. 

From the Line-up of ‘rainbow’ wine 

bottles from the Stay & Play mums (oh 

yes?) to the flower filled wellies from the 

Carnival committee, it was an inventive 

and exciting display. And very grateful 

thanks to Janet, Pat and everyone who 

served such delicious refreshments. We 

made nearly £400 over the three days, 

which closed with a children’s harvest 

festival Led by our new vicar, Rev 

Elizabeth Wild. Afternoon tea rounded it 

off before everyone went home Laden 

with fruit and flowers.

Barbara, Cheryl, Dee, Liz & Marion

October 2015

Rafael's s-f-ory
I moved here when I was two years old and 
today I felt like writing about where I live 
in a beautiful village called Port Isaac.

I don't exactly remember when I first arrived 
but my mum told me the first day I was here 
I scootered down the hill and the only thing 
that stopped me was a washing machine 
someone had put in the road. Maybe that was 
my first lesson here.

When I arrived I did not know who was friend 
or foe, and it looked like all of them were foe 
- but I realised there were more friends of 
mine than foe. July 2016
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A proper 
P«rf Isaac, 

nighf
A fantastic evening of home grown 
Port Isaac music rang out of the 
packed to capacity Village Hall on 
Saturday April 16th.
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Duchess of Cornwal 
celebrates the link 

between Port Isaac and 
disadvantaged children 

in Kosovo
)n Tuesday July 19th, HRH The Duchess of 
Cornwall was the special guest at a reception 
:elebrating the relationship between Port Isaac 
ind some of the poorest children at the other 
md of the continent.

1
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Paul and Laura
Port Isaac proud

Paul Grills, running in memory of his dad and for the Brandon 
Trust and Laura Gaby (nee Brown), who ran for Meningitis Now, 

both successfulyl completed the London Marathon.
Huge Congratulations to you both.

May 2016

overheard oufside Secref s:
"... a«d fhafs L«uisa's school"

'The sign says if's The old School Hofei, 4«you fkink if was once a school?" 
"Ho, fhey will have called if fhaf f«cash in »n D«c Marfin/"
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